
 

 

Re: KH/FS/Temporary Road Closures 
 
30th April 2025 

 
Advance Notice of Temporary Road Closures 

 
Dear Parent / Carer,  
 
We have been informed by South Staffs Water that they are planning maintenance work 
which will lead to closures to roads around the school.  The work is planned to take place 
between Monday 12th May – Sunday 1st June 2025.  
 
How will this affect traffic accessing the school site?  
A road closure will be in place on Beacon Road at the junction of Pinfold Lane, next to Bella 
Pais Close. 
 
A diversion route will be set up to access Pinfold Lane via Queslett Road and Beacon Road 
onto Old Hall Lane. Please follow the link for a detailed map of diversions 

https://bit.ly/3GIoYBT. 

 
Access to school will be via Queslett Road or Chapel Lane.  
 
Please be mindful of the dates that the road closures will be in place as this will inevitably 
lead to delays to typical journey times.  If you drop your child off near to the school, keep in 
mind the impact of the road closures on your usual drop off point.  
 
The buses that access the school site will still run and will be able to access the site as usual.  
The school gates will continue to open at 8.20am and close at 8.35am.  If pupils are late, 
they should enter via the Late Gate entrance on Old Hall Lane.  Allowing plenty of time for 
travel should enable pupils to continue to arrive punctually to school.   
 
Unfortunately, this will fall during the exam series so it is very important that when pupils 
and students have exams that they have carefully considered the arrival time required to 
ensure that they are present and prompt for their exam.  
 
Unfortunately, this maintenance work is beyond our control and we appreciate your 
support to ensure pupil’s journeys to school continue as smoothly as possible.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Mrs K Hibbs  
Headteacher 

https://bit.ly/3GIoYBT

